Palatka Pulp and Paper Operations
- »gnm Consumer Products Division
Georgia-Pacific P.0. Box 919

Palatka, FL 32178-0919
(386) 325-2001

RECEIVED
January 14, 2010 JAN 2= 2010

ELIBAU OF AR REGULATION

Mr. Jeffery F. Koerner, Air Permitting North Section
Bureau of Air Regulation

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Request for Extension
Permit No. PSD-FL-393
Project No. 1070005-045-AC
No. 4 Combination Boiler Modifications

Dear Mr. Koerner,

Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operations LLC (GP) is requesting a one-year extension of the date by
which construction must commence under the subject permit. Under section 2, paragraph 7.a. the
permit states: “Authorization to construct shall expire if construction is not commenced within 18
months after receipt of the permit”. Based on the issuance date of September 26, 2008, the permit
will expire on March 26, 2010. With the requested extension, it is possible that funding may be
approved and the project may go forward.

If you have questions regarding this request, please contact Ron Reynolds at 386-329-0967.

Thank you for your consideration of this request,

Sincerely,

N

Gary L. Fros
Vice President and Mill Manager
Georgia-Pacific LLC-Palatka Mill



